

# 2023 浙江省选拔优秀高职高专毕业生进入本科学习统一考试

#### 英语

题号	Part I	Part II	Part III	Part IV	总分
得分	<u> </u>				
核分人					

请考生按规定用笔将所有的试题的答案涂写在答题纸上。

# 选择题部分

### 注意事项:

- 1. 答题前,考生务必将自己的姓名、准考证号用黑色字迹的签字笔或钢笔写在答题纸规定的位置上。
- 2. 每小题选出答案后,用 2B 铅笔把答题纸上对应题目的答案标号涂黑。如需改动,用橡皮擦干净后,再选涂其他答案标号。不能答在试题卷上。

# PART I READING COMPREHENSION (60 MARKS) SECTION A (40 MARKS)

In this section there are four reading passages followed by a total of 20 multiple-choice questions. Read the passages and then mark your answers on your answer sheet.

#### **TEXTA**

Distinctive handmade products showing Chinese culture and art have proved popular at the 2023 China, Cross-Border E-commerce Trade Fair (中国跨境电商交易会) that opened on March 18 in Fuzhou, East China's Fujian Province.

Handmade items have been a every popular category in cross-border e-commerce trade and there is a rise in the interest in Chinese cultural items overseas. Says Huang Chaoying, head of communication work with the three-day fair.

"We've attracted more than 100 handmade enterprises to the fair this year," Huang says "A considerable number of items carry Chinese cultural messages," he adds.

Dou Weiyong with Fuyue Daily Necessities Manufacturing Co, based in shaowu, Fujian Province, has been contacted by many international buyers.

Many international buyers, especially those from Europe, have shown great interest in our bamboo products, Dou says it is the second time he has joined the fair.

We have three booths(摊位) exhibiting our products this year as opposed to just one we had last year, and we have also increased the varieties of our products," says Dou.

Zhang Bin from Beijing media Technology Co. Was also surrounded by visitors at the fair



asking about details of the delicate works featuring the country's palatial art (宫廷艺术) from the Ming (1368-1633) and Qing (1644-1911) dynasties. "We joined the fair to have a try, and the feedback has been very positive," Zhang says. "next, we will bring more products featuring traditional Chinese culture and related elements to the overseas market." Zhang says.

- 1. What products were shown at th 2023 China Cross-Border E-commerce Trade Fair.
  - A. Imprinted products
- B. Hand made products.
- C. Technological products
- D. Moss-produced products
- 2. Which is true about handmade items in cross-border e-commerce trade according to Huang Chaojing?
  - A. They are as popular as before
  - B. There are not enough boths for them
  - C. Fewer enterprises are interested in them
  - D. Fewer international buyers show interest in them.
- 3. What was featured in the delicate works presented by Beijing Media Technology Co.?
- B. Palatial art C. Modern art
- D. Religious art
- 4. What does Beijing Media Technology Co. Plan to do at the next trade fair?
  - A. To reduce its supply of bamboo products
  - B. To withdraw its supply of handmade items.
  - C. To maintain its supply of handmade items
  - D. To increase its supply of products carrying Chinese cultural messages.
- 5. What is the author's attitude toward the handmade products?
  - A. positive
- B.critical C. negative

One morning, when the employees of a company arrived at work, they received a message! The person stopping you from succeeding in the company has passed away. Please gather for funeral service in the meeting room.

While there some sadness among the employees at the unexpected news of the death of their co-worker, they were curious to know who was stopping them from succeeding. Moreover, most of them were now interested in the possibility of moving up and succeeding in the company.

Many employees were shocked to find all their co-workers still present and very much alive when they entered the meeting room. If it wasn't him or her, then who? Who was holding us back from succeeding? Who has passed away?

The employees went to the coffin (棺材) one by one, and each was at a loss when they saw what was inside. They could not make sense of what the were seeing.



There was only a mirror in the coffin. So, when each employee looked into see who was "holding them back from success", they saw themselves. Beside, there was a sign next to the mirror that read: You are the only person who can limit your growth. You are the only person who is capable of creating your success. It is not situation ad people that change our life; the way you face the different situations and people in life makes the difference. Your life will change when ou overcome your limiting beliefs and realize you are in control of your life. You now know who has been preventing you from reading your full potential (潜力) will you continue to let that person hold you back?

- 6. What were most employees in when they got the message?
  - A. The co-worker who could move up
  - B. The unexpected death of their co-worker
  - C. The possibility of succeeding in the company
  - D. The funeral service they were invited to attend
- 7. The employees were shocked at the fact that when they entered the meeting room.
  - A. There was a co-worker holding them back
  - B. All of them got a message about the funeral service
  - C. All of their co-workers were resent and much alive
  - D. There was a coffin in the center of the meeting room
- 8. What does the underlined phrase "make sense of" probably mean in para. 45
  - A. feel B. decide C. understand D. communicate
- 9. What did the employees see inside the coffin?
  - A. nothing B. only a sign C. a co-worker D. a mirror and a sign
- 10. Which can be the best title of this passage?
  - A. An empty coffin B. A sad funeral service
  - C. The person passing away

    D. The person holding you back

#### TEXT C

There are a few things you should keep in mind when you talk to your professors especially if you ask for a particular favor.

Call them by the right title. A "Doctor" is someone with a Ph.D. not all professors have Ph.D. "Professor" is usually acceptable, unless you have been told otherwise. I prefer to be called by my first name, an I make that point clear on the first day of my class. If you are totally unsure, a "Mr." or "Ms." is usually fine. Do not use "Mrs." unless the professor herself uses it; it is time to recgnize that not all adult women are or want to be married.

Be prepared to do the work. If you have missed an assignment or a test or are falling behind in



our reading, and you are seeking help to catch up or a special dispensation to make up the assignment, you had better be prepared to do the work —— and generally under more difficult conditions. I get the impression that a lot of students imagine I might just say "don't worry about it, I'll give you the points any way!" This, of course, is not going to happen.

Prepare for disappointment. So often, a professor will not or cannot help you. Your professor probably spent another hour explaining it to you at the beginning of the class, so he or she has invested a lot in the rules. They especially hate it when you do not do an assignment and then ask honestly if you should continue in the class.

11. Which title is usual	ly acceptable fo	or a student to call a tea	cher at a university?	
A. Doctor	B. Professor	C. Mr. or Mrs.	D. First name	
12. As a university stud	lent who has mi	ssed a test, you had bet	ter	
A. Ask for a particular favor		B. Ask for an easy makeup test		
C. Get prepared to work harder		D. Seek help from your professor		
13. Professors hate it v	when students de	o not do an assignment	and then ask for a way to make if up,	
for they have already _	/	$\pm$		
14.	1=1	7 X	7	
15.	*		X	
12		TEXT D		
16.				
17				
18.	1			
19.				
20.				
SECTION B (10 MA	RKSY		2	

In the following article, five sentences have been removed. For questions 21-25, choose the most suitable one from the list A-G to fit into each of the numbered gaps. There are two extra choices which are no use in any of the blanks.

#### SECTION C (10 MARKS)

In this section there is a passage with ten blanks. You are required to select one word from each blank from a list of choices given in a word bank following the passage. Read the passage carefully before marking your choices. Each choice in the bank is identified by a letter. Mark the corresponding letter for each item on the answer sheet. You may not use any



of the words in the bank more than once.

# PART II INTEGRATED TESTING

## SECTION A (20 MARKS)

There are 20 blanks in the following passage. For each blank there are four choices marked with A, B, C and D. You should choose the one that nest fits the passage. Then mark the corresponding letter on the answer sheet.

## SECTION B (10 MARKS)

In this section there is a short passage followed five questions or incomplete statements. Read the passage carefully and then answer the questions or complete the statement with no more than 10 words. Mark your answer on the answer sheet.

# PART III TRANSLATION SECTION A (15 MARKS) Complete the sentences by translating into English the Chinese given in brackets. Mark your translation on the answer sheet. (尽力而为) for the success of Hangzhou Asian Gmes. (禁不住大笑起来) 62. When Tom heard the funny story, he\_ (我们参观过) the museum 63. The guide asked us whether (他感到越幸福). 64. The more successful he became, \_\_\_(为时过早) to start planning for your future. 65. It's never SECTION B (15 MARKS) In this section there is a passage with 5 underlined segments numbered 66-70. Reading the passage carefully, translate the underlined segments into Chinese and then mark your answer on the answer sheet. 66. For many people such factors as sound, light and heat can all affect sleep.

67. It is important to ensure your bedroom is as quiet as possible.

68. Book shelves can be excellent for absorbing noise though the walls.



69. Buying a pair of ear plugs could be the simplest way to reduce noise for a good sleep at night.

70. When it is time to wake up and when it should be sleeping.

# PART WRITING

Your article should be about 120 words in length with the title My View on Eating in the Classroom. It will be awarded for content, organization, grammar and appropriateness. Failure to follow the above instructions may result in a loss of marks.

- 1. 阐明你对学生在教室吃东西的看法。
- 2. 陈述你的理由。

